UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

October 17, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 
October 17, 2017 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
Present: Heidi Clevenger; Adam Cohick; Todd Chestnut, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary.  
Approval of Minutes: Adam motioned to approve the September 19, 2017 Meeting minutes, Todd seconded, all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the September 19, 2017 Meeting Treasurer’s Report, Adam seconded; all were in favor. 
Visitors: Dale Bailey, Norman Myers, Stephanie Reys, Richard Diehl, Duane Wert and Steve Wiser
Richard Diehl was present to express his concerns and opinion regarding “rumors” about the gym rental.  He has been told that to rent the facility that it is $100.00, $125.00, and $75.00.  He is wondering why the rate changes and what the actual rate is supposed to be.  Supervisors Adam Cohick, and Heidi Clevenger assured Mr. Diehl that the rental price for the facility is $100.00 and it does not change.  Mr. Diehl said that he would like to see an auditor log book for the gym.  He questioned how many members are supposed to be involved in the gym and was upset because he said that it seems that nobody knows what is going on.  The supervisors explained to Mr. Diehl that the gym was supposed to have a board of residents from both Upper and Lower Mifflin Townships.  However, over the years, people did not attend.  It is not the supervisors’ duty to be on the board, only if there are not enough residents, and then it falls to the supervisors.  The supervisors also explained to Mr. Diehl that currently we are in a transition phase at the gym and that many issues are in the process of being rendered.  Mr. Diehl stated that he will be at the next meeting for the gym to try to stay involved.

Stephanie Reys was present to see what we had found out regarding Mr. Hoover’s chicken farm.  Supervisor Adam Cohick informed Ms. Reys that he had met with both Mr. Carl Hoover and Carl Hoover, Jr. regarding the September 19, 2017 meeting complaints from numerous residents. He met informally with Mr. Hoover on October 5, 2017 and Secretary, Stephanie L. Bitner, took minutes.  Adam read the meeting minutes to Ms. Reys and explained to her that the Hoovers seemed willing to keep neighborhood peace and were welcome to suggestions and cooperative with trying to adjust their operations that would suit everyone.  Adam stated that he had spoke with Carl, Jr. on this date (October 17, 2017), and that he informed Adam that they are currently trying to work with the trees that they have.  It should take those trees 3-5 years to grow from the date they were planted.  He is still looking into pine trees, but is not making any commitment to them specifically.  He also informed Adam that they are going to try to have better fly control next year.  Lastly, he informed Adam that DEP (Department of Environmental Protection) ran a test and everything was okay.
Duane Wert was present to voice his concern and opinion about our SEO (sewage enforcement officer), Vince Elbel.  Mr. Wert was very clear that he would like the township’s SEO to be changed, and suggested Mr. Reisinger or Mr. Piccarelli.  Mr. Wert believes that sewage haulers are put in “dangerous” situations that are unnecessary and he does not want to work with Mr. Elbel anymore.  Mr. Wert presented some photos to show how deep he and others have to physically go underground to correct problems with the systems that are currently in place and he does not feel that they are safe.  He stated that Mr. Elbel will not do repair permits.  The supervisors informed Mr. Wert that the SEO is voted on by them at the end of the year.  
Correspondence: 
October 25, 2017 Winter Meeting – No one will be able to attend



Pipeline Paperwork – Doesn’t effect the township

Old Business:
  There was meeting at the gym lat week.  Heidi and Adam said that they received the go ahead to move forward with the Google calendar.  The Kint bill for fire extinguishers was taken care of.
There were no amendments to the budget and it will approved at next month’s meeting.

Dale Bailey stated that the property on Gameland Road that is to be being cleaned up, does not look much different.  The supervisors would like to proceed and have solicitor, Sean Shultz, continue to move forward with this matter.

New Business:  Heidi made a motion to retain the EIT tax at .5% for the year 2018.  Adam seconded.  All were in favor, motion passed.
Todd made a motion to grant a 20 foot variance for Natalie Hoffman of 5 Subdivision Rd., in the building of her garage.  The variance is for the garage to be closer to the property line of her neighbor, Kingsley Blasco.  The motion is contingent upon Mr. Kingsley Blasco signing documentation that will be drawn up by the township, reviewed and approved by Solicitor, Sean Shultz.  Adam seconded the motion with the contingency.  All were in favor, motion was passed and will be approved once documentation is signed.
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz was not present.
Road Master Report:  Dale stated that the road crew is getting ready for winter.
Permit Report:  There were two septic permits.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively was not present.
Approval of bills for payment:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Todd seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Adam seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
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